The organization meeting for the Borough of Penn Lake Park was held on Monday, January 7th, 2008 at the Penn Lake Community House at 7:00pm.  Magistrate Feissner swore in Leroy (Bill) Warner as Mayor, and Fred Favire, DC Beckerman, & Jill Rosenstock as council members.  Mayor Warner opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a roll call that showed Fred Favire, Tom Carter Sue George, Jill Rosenstock and DC Beckerman present.  Mayor Warner then opened the floor for nominations for President of Council. Jill Rosenstock nominated Tom Carter for president of council, no other nominations, roll call Favire, George, Rosenstock, & Beckerman all in favor, Carter abstained.  Carter nominated Sue George for Vice President, no other nominations, roll call Favire, Carter, Rosenstock and Beckerman all in favor, George abstained.


Pres Carter continued with allocating different responsibilities that the council members will be in charge of:

Roads & Purchasing – Sue George; Recreation – Jill Rosenstock;

Health Water & Public Welfare – Fred Favire; Sewer – 

DC Beckerman; Dam – Tom Carter; Police – Bill Warner.


Carter wished to reappoint Charles McCormick as our solicitor, 2nd by George, roll call, all in favor non opposed.

Motion carried.


Carter made a motion to reappoint Teresa Wojciechowski as Secretary/Treasurer, 2nd by George, roll call all in favor, none opposed.  Motion carried.


Carter made a motion to appoint Sally Horny as zoning officer, 2nd by George, roll call, Favire, Carter, George & Beckerman in favor, Rosenstock opposed.  Motion carried.

All committees were reappointed and remain with the same committee members until further notice.


Motion to adjourn the organization meeting was made by Carter, 2nd by George, all in favor, none opposed motion carried.








Respectfully Submitted,








Teresa Wojciechowski,








Secy/Treasurer

The January 2008 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 1/7/08. The meeting commenced at approximately 7:30pm.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited at the beginning of the organization meeting and roll call was called as well.    Also in attendance were Mayor Bill Warner and many concerned residents.


The December 2007 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by Favire, 2nd by Beckerman, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Favire 2nd by George, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.12/05/07

$  571.77

$144470.45
$ 4115.16

Deposits


$  858.87

$  3042.36
$  230.00

Withdrawals

$ 1089.64

$  4108.74
$ 3838.00

Interest

     $
    

$   523.94
$__  6.18    

Bal. 1/07/08

$  341.00
     $143928.01  
$  513.34





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 12/05/07

$9883.18

$ 998.97

$17.97

Deposits


$    .00

$    .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$ 640.25

$    .00

$  .00

Interest


$  34.69

$   3.67

$  .00
Bal.1/07/08

$9277.62

$1002.64

$17.97

SEWER FUND

Bal. 12/05/07


$ 65699.25

Penn Vest interest 1/1
$  9713.43 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$ 44322.78

Deposits



$ 11360.00

Interest



$    37.46
Bal 1/07/08


$ 23060.50

CORRESPONDENCE:


George received some bills from Borton Lawson.  They were coming to her home so she requested the billing address be corrected.  George said she will bring the bills by tomorrow.

She received a letter from the Penn Lake Association stating they have the handicapped signs and will put it up.


Mayor Warner said he received a letter from Dennison Twp inquiring who owns the dirt road on Hollenback Rd going back to 

The state games lands.  The road is bad with holes.  There are some cabins there and if an emergency vehicle needs to get there they will have a problem.  Discussion ensued.


George said she received a letter from the Planning Commission.  Their concern is the limit to the unattached structure.  They want to limit 1 unattached accessory structure per property.  Carter said this would require an amendment to the zoning ordinance that was passed in December.  Discussion followed.  Tom said he will ask Atty McCormick to check on the ordinance and ask him what needs to be done.


Carter said there was a letter from the Planning Commission dated 12/19 with the resignation of Paula Graves and at the end of December Augie Ciulla’s term expires.  We are looking for volunteers.  Council was told that Barbara Sudimak was interested in serving on the Planning Commission.  Tom Made a motion to appoint Barbara Sudimak to the planning commission for a 4 year term to expire 12/31/11, 2nd by George, roll call all in favor none opposed, motion carried.  

Tom also said that the planning commission is requesting that Augie Ciulla be reappointed to the planning commission.  Discussion followed.  George felt that there were some issues with Augie and a neighbor and feels it would be a conflict with him serving on a borough committee and felt at this time she was not able to support this request. 

Sally Horny asked if Augie is one of the neighbors involved in the Stozenski lawsuit because she couldn’t recall.  Council did not know.  Discussion ensued.  Carter was in agreement with George.  He likes Augie and considers him a friend but questions whether he has the best interest of the entire community of Penn Lake in his decisions.  Would also have a hard time with the appointment.  Rosenstock stated that she feels his issue is with the lack of enforcement up here and feels he does in fact have the best interest of Penn Lake in mind. Discussion ensued.

Carter motioned to table the appointment until next meeting.

QUESTIONS:


Barbara Fisher asked if anything was done or being done with the people that have still not connected to the sewer?  Carter replied that Charlie isn’t here tonight to comment but he was following up on it.  There were 5 from the last count from Aqua and we believe one may have hooked up.  Discussion followed.

RECEIPTS: READ




$ 3042.36

H. A. Berkheimer, EIT



$  896.21

Realty Transfer Taxes



$  357.48

State Police Fines



$13246.00

Sewer Fees Collected (Sept)

BILLS:
READ 



$   54.00

Journal Newspapers-Council Mtg dates & 







Planning Comm. Mtg



$  123.00

Postmaster, 3 rolls stamps

$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, Jan. Salary



$  789.93

FNCB – Interest on Loan



$ 6139.05

James E Jarick, snowplowing December



$   55.18

Verizon- Telephone 12/7 to 1/6/08



$   55.00

PNC Bank Safe Deposit box rental 2008



$  617.18

Borton Lawson Eng-RE: dam project



$ 1294.37

Borton Lawson Eng-Emerg Action Plan 


George made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd by Carter, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Carter stated with the organization meeting we have new assignments for council, Roads & Purchasing is Sue; Recreation is Jill; Tom has the dam; DC has sewers; Lake Water & Public Welfare is Fred; the mayor has Police.


Sally Horny said December was quiet however there is some unfinished business with some people.  Will need advice from Council and Atty McCormick as to how to handle.  There is also an issue with a car shed that was put up.  The Hecks never resolved their issue they never went before the zoning hearing board.  They’ve had 2 applications and have not proceeded with this.  Their attorney gave them 8 steps they had to do and one was to go before the zoning hearing board.  Sally said now she doesn’t know how it needs to be handled because of the new zoning ordinance in place.  Tom suggested to follow up with Charlie.  Jerry Dailey asked if the car cover is temporary such as a tarp.  Sally replied that its permanent and is metal.  Discussion ensued.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS:


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by George, 2nd by Carter, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Teresa Wojciechowski








Secretary

